
Minutes of the Meeting of the Strategy and Resources Committee of the Methodist Council held at Methodist Church House, 1 May 2014
Present: 
Prof Peter Howdle (Chair), Mr Adrian Burton, Mr Andrew Gibbs, The Revd David Goodall, Dr Ian Harrison, Mr Robert J Harrison, The Revd Dr Stuart Jordan, The Revd Susan Keegan von Allmen, Dr Daleep Mukarji, Mrs Heather Shipman  

Non Voting members: The Revd Dr Martyn D Atkins, Ms Jude Levermore, Mr Nick Moore, The Revd Gareth J Powell (Secretary), Mr Doug Swanney

In attendance: 
Ms Ann McGovern (minutes) 
Part attendance:
Ms Isha Coke [SRC/14/16], Mr Peter Tidey [SRC/14/15] 
Apologies:  Mr Ted Awty, The Revd Anne Brown, The Revd Eden Fletcher, The Revd Gareth Hill
 

14.3.1
The Minutes of the meeting on 5-6 March 2014 were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chair. 

14.3.2
Matters Arising [SRC/14/12] - The list of matters arising was received and noted.  

Review of the Council Pay Scales and Grading Process - the Committee noted that the Grading and Remuneration Sub Committee hope to appoint and meet with the HR Consultant prior to the 18 September meeting of the SRC.
MCF Management Charges - the Committee noted that, if proposed changes impact on the budget.  A further report would be made to the Committee in September 2014.
Review of the Conference – the Committee requested that they be sent electronic attachments or links to the work which has been carried out so far.

14.3.3
Report on the meeting of the Methodist Council 5-7 April 2014                                                                                                                                                                 


The Committee noted that:
a) General
The Secretary of the Conference/General Secretary announced his intention to leave his current appointment at the end of the connexional year 2014/15.

The Council agreed the recommendations of the Council’s Working Party on the Role of the General Secretary/Secretary of Conference.
The Council received the report from the SRC on MDO Budget Provision and Office Location. 

The Council discussed in groups the report on Releasing Buildings for Mission and would take recommendations to the Conference. 

The Council instructed the Connexional Team to make the briefing document on Boycotts Sanctions and Divestments available to the Methodist people through the website of the Methodist Church, and agreed recommendations to the Conference.
There was some discussion on the Connexional Liaison Officer Post for Scotland Review.
The Council instructed the CAC to undertake further work on recommendations regarding stipends, allowances and fees.
b) Budget

The Central Services Budget proposed by the SRC had been accepted for recommendation to the Conference.
c) Wesley Study Centre at St John’s College, Durham [SRC/14/13]
Gareth Powell would ascertain the nature of the work that was required to amend the Memorandum of Understanding.
David Goodall volunteered to assist with practical matters.
14.3.4
Finance
14.3.4a
Half Year budget out-turn 2013-2014 [SRC/14/14]

The Committee noted:
Although income was down on budget, it compares well to the figures from last year.

Expenditure was £1.5M below budget, partly due to recruitment to the network and the shift from salaries to stipends as more posts were now presbyteral.
Work on reserves policies for various funds is ongoing and will feed into the budget process.   
The Finance Sub-Committee would look at the reserves policy after the valuation on the Pensions Reserves Fund had taken place.

   The half year executive accounts.

14.3.4b
Shared Ideas for using more effectively the material (financial and property) resources of the Methodist Church [SRC/14/21]

The Committee considered a report from the Finance Sub-Committee and endorsed continuing work on the following:

Effective cash flow management at a time of low interest rates.
Full deployment of restricted funds.
Prudent management of properties, identifying areas of hidden potential or cost.
Ongoing reviews of reserves policies for all funds.

The Committee:

Noted the majority of Connexional properties are manses and the list is reviewed each year by the auditors.   
In order to demonstrate that proper and strategic care is being taken of the property assets of the Church, the Committee asked that the list be circulated to them indicating the current purposes and possible future uses of the manses.  

Agreed that there should be a review of the Pension Reserve Fund in the light of movements in asset values and liabilities.

Did not concur with proposal 2.4 in the report regarding the Senior Leadership Group and strategic planning.

14.3.5      Report from the Connexional Team  
The Committee had a very detailed conversation about the work of the team and noted: 
The six members of the SLG have worked together as a team since 2012 but the working structure of the SLG may need to be reviewed as it changes to a group of three senior heads and three less senior cluster heads as a result of the review of the role of Secretary of Conference/ General Secretary. 

Work is ongoing on a Risk Management Policy including a Business Recovery Plan which will be seen by the SRC in September.

It is intended that a staff satisfaction survey be carried out during September.
The World Church Relationships team is taking a strategic review of relationships with partners around the world .


The Internal Audit process has taken place looking at grants, IT structure, general ledger functions of finance office and reports will be seen by the Audit Committee.


A significant legal case is still in place in relation to the definition of “officer” under the Equality Act.
Work is ongoing around the Lobbying and Transparency Act which will come into force in September 
In the Discipleship and Ministries Learning Network, Stephen Skuce has taken up the post of Director of Scholarship Research and Innovation and has started work on setting criteria for SRI grant giving.

The ongoing annual evaluation of the Queen’s Foundation connexional course has been completed and a review would be undertaken.

Work is beginning on developing a virtual learning environment for ministerial training for which external expertise will need to be sought.

The One Programme is being widened beyond the scope of the present scheme.

The Connexional Missioner working with the Fresh Expressions will be moving to a new appointment in September 2015 and a senior/experienced presbyter would be sought to replace him, given that Fresh Expressions is an important national ecumenical agency, with the possibility of a second officer being appointed later if this can be accommodated within the budget.  

The Committee urged that the new Connexional Missioner in Fresh Expressions from September 2015 should be a senior presbyter in the Methodist Church. 
14.3.6      Team Work Plan – Ideas for next year [SRC/14/15]


The Committee noted:


The team work plan for last year had become large and unwieldy.


 It was important that the Conference be made aware of the workloads involved when instructing the team, especially with large pieces of work.
The Committee directed the Connexional Secretary to produce a shorter document for 2014-2015, highlighting objectives, outcomes wherever possible and highlighting what has gone well, on time and on budget or not as the case may be.  

14.3.7      M19 – Review of Connexional Property Fund (CPF) Levy Policy Briefing Paper [SRC/14/16]

The Committee noted:
This connexional property fund acts as a redistribution fund across the connexion with income distributed as per section 8 of the report.

In response to Memorial 19, the 2013 Conference instructed the Council to undertake a review of the CPF Levy made upon the sale of the proceeds of property under SO 973 and report to the 2015 Conference with proposals for any amendments.

The policy requires greater clarity in explaining the process rather than major changes.

The Committee was content with the approach proposed in the paper SRC/14/16.

14.3.8      Network Committee Report [SRC/14/20] 

The Committee noted: 

14.3.8a
The Queen’s Foundation Business Plan would be circulated when it has been made public.

A further meeting between the Network Committee and the Governors of the Queen’s Foundation has now been set for 5 June 2014 to discuss future plans.


The Committee passed the following resolution:

20/1. 
The Committee authorised (until 18 September 2014) Ted Awty, Andrew Gibbs and Andrew Maxfield to undertake the necessary negotiations to proceed with the making of an offer on 24 Somerset Road.
14.3.9
Relationship between the Methodist Church and Langley House Trust [SRC/14/17] 

The Committee noted:
The Langley House Trust is a well respected and thriving charity which has been allowed to grow and flourish with the support of the Methodist Church.

It was now the time to recognise their independence and that the financial support of the Methodist Church was no longer required.

The Committee passed the following resolutions:

17/1.
The Committee recommended to the Methodist Council that the proceeds of sale of Wing Grange be placed in the Mission in Britain Fund. 
17/2.
The Committee recommended that an approach be made to the Langley House Trust inviting an offer from LHT to acquire the freeholds of Elderfield and the Shrubbery.
17/3.
The Committee recommended that, in the event of no agreement being arrived at under Resolution 17/2, above, the current Agreement to occupy is replaced as soon as possible with a lease to reflect current landlord and tenant legislation.
14.3.10    Connexional Grants Committee (CGC) – Progress and Future Development [SRC/14/19]
Dr Ian Harrison made a presentation on the history, progress and possible future development of the CGC.

14.3.11    Review of the Effectiveness of the SRC [SRC/14/18]

The Committee reviewed the draft questions to be used to assist members in reviewing their role and agreed that the questionnaire should now be circulated and the results considered at the next meeting.
14.3.12    Any Other Business
14.3.12a
The Committee:


Noted that Dr Ian Harrison is to retired as Chair of the Connexional Grants Committee and will therefore cease to be a member of the SRC. 
Thanked Dr Harrison his hugely valuable work.

14.3.13
Dates of Future Meetings


Thursday 18 September 2014, Thursday 27 November 2014 at Methodist Church House


Thursday 26-Friday 27 February 2015 at Royal Foundation of St Katharine’s 


Thursday 14 May 2015, Thursday 17 September 2015 at Methodist Church House
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